SUNY Cobleskill Student Government Association Meeting Minutes October 31, 2017

Attendance:

Advisor: Jeff Foote

Officers: Kyle Meit, Roy Garrett, Josh Foust, Mariah Meachem, and Angelica Armlin-Sorgen

Members: Serene Boronow, Cheyanne Matulewich, and Shannon Perrone.

Guests: Alyssa Morris and Steve Leary.

President Kyle Meit called the meeting to order at 12:31 p.m.

Guest Speaker

Steve Leary an account manager from the American Red Cross came to the meeting to answer questions, in preparation for the blood drive on the November 7. A few questions that came up where if donors were still getting a donor card, Steve Leary explained that it is now all online where a donor can track where their blood went.

Open Floor

There was nothing for open floor.

Approval of Minutes

Shannon Perrone made the motion to approve the minutes from October 24, Serene Boronow seconded the motion, there was no discussion, the motion passed.

Executive Board and CAP Reports

Roy Garrett stated that the revision of CAP was given to the executive board and will be looked over this week. Roy also stated that all the clubs that came to the open house on October 21 will receive \$10.00 apiece.

Committees

Elections: Elections committee had nothing new to report.

<u>Constitutions</u>: Constitutions moved to make Coby Spirit Squad an official club of SUNY Cobleskill. Mariah Meachem and Roy Garrett both abstained from the vote; there was no discussion, the motion passed.

<u>Finance</u>: Finance committee passed three requests to raise funds forms and five profit and loss statements. The first profit and loss statement was from AAPC for Coby Classic, they were matched \$156.00. The second one was from Dairy Cattle Club for their Breast Cancer Awareness T-shirts, they were matched \$41.00. The third was from AAPC for the Coby Classic Jackpot Show, they were matched \$500.00. The last two were from PAS/Colligate Farm Bureau for \$500.00 each.

Public Relations: Public relations created a Cobleskill SGA Instagram.

Old Business

Follow-Up

Kyle Meit gave a follow up on the student handbook stating that he emailed Abby Perkins about making a survey and will be meeting with her this week. Kyle also explained that the executive board met with Barb Sprouse about the Square Readers and the Barn is going to be doing more research into them.

New Business

There was no new business.

Concerns and Announcements.

New Member Orientation

The New Member Orientation will be held on November 2 at 5:00 pm.

Charity Dodgeball

Charity dodgeball will be held on November 1 in Bouck Ballroom at 7:00 pm.

Blood Drive

The Blood Drive will be held on November 7 in Bouck Ballroom from 11:30 am -6:00 pm.

Adjournment

Shannon Perrone made a motion to end the meeting; Serene Boronow seconded the motion, the meeting adjourned at 1:03 pm.